 Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

April 6, 2010
Chairperson Joe Helle called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers.  Present: Deb Theis, Larry Eveland, Joe Helle, and Bruce Henthorn  Absent: Bill Hornett  Guests: Dan Hoffman, Rick Wolfe, Dave Haugen
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Larry Eveland, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to approve March 9, 2010, minutes.  Motion carried.

Parks and Facilities Comprehensive Plan  - MSA
Dave Haugen went through the results from the April th Public Input meeting. Over 50 recommendations were received at the meeting. Many of the recommendations wre discussed and expanded on during the course of the evening with good interaction between the attendees and Commission members. 
The following comments were discussed:
Specific Improvements to Tucker Park:

· Examples of rain gardens, natural grasses, learning signs/plaques

· Water feature by the park sign
· Distance markers on walking path – bigger and contrasting colors

Specific Improvements to Fay M. Clark Memorial Park:

· Distance markers on walking path – bigger and contrasting colors

· Stocked fishing pond

· Waterfalls/Fountain
· Swimming Pool (indoor) with Recreation Center with indoor track

· Development of a single track/mountain bike trail on the northern end

· Basketball court for residents

· Skate Park

· Open Play Space (soccer, football, etc.)

· Discussed relocating disc golf course to implement some of these ideas

Specific Improvements to Guthridge Park:

· problems with drug deals in Guthridge Park – possibility of cameras
· Widen Sidewalk on Emmons St.
· Night lighting along the northern edge of the walking path

“Other” Park or Recreational Facility Improvements:

· Golf Driving Range

· Golf Course – not enough land for this
· Recreation Center (x3, ask “Go Daddy”)

· Indoor Recreation Center with track would be super

· Water Features (pond, fountains, waterways (running water), benches/pavilions/trails around water feature)

· All Year Farmers Market -  no location for it
· Bike Lane discussion on where to connect trails
· A kiosk at the corner of Emmons St. and Center Point Rd. This could show trail users relationships to Guthridge Park, Cedar Valley Nature Trail, and Tucker Park.  It could also highlight the recreational opportunity in Hiawatha.

· Nature Trail in a wooded area designed specifically for outdoor fitness, with a trail that has different stations for different types of exercises (push-ups, pull-ups, balance techniques, etc as you run through
Dave discussed the schedule of the project and explained that this plan will provide general policy direction regarding park and open space planning and maintenance. MSA will meet the Commission on May 11 (draft of the plan) and June 8 (final approval). 

RECREATION UPDATE
Kids Movie Night

There were approximately 60 attended the Kids Movie night.  The next movie night is not until September 24th. 
Self Defense Class

The Women’s Street Smart Self Defense class held March 27th was great. The class was very informative and had hands on interaction to learn how to escape and protect yourself. The class was given by Bruce Taekwando Academy. 

Activity Registration Day  
If anyone is available I will be looking for volunteers to help with our Activity Registration Day on April 10th if anyone is available. We already have registrations for all of our programs.  Bruce Henthorn and Larry Eveland said they would be there to help.

PARKS REPORT
Projects: 

New swing sets at Guthridge Park – installed and hydroseeded around with a city-built hydroseeder
Shade Panels for Guthridge Park Splash Pad – poles are installed (they are white if you see them in the park) shades will be delivered in 3-4 weeks.

 New Park Signs – are in the construction process and will be installed by Wood Graphics when finished.

Fay M. Clark Memorial Park Pedestrian Bridge - we are waiting for Hall and Hall Engineers structural requirements to be finalized and the waterway clearance to be addressed and approved by the City Engineer. 
All restrooms in the parks were opened on April 1, 2010.

We received 48 applications for the seasonal parks maintenance position. Rod Jasa and Angie Cole will be interviewing 4 people the week of April 5th.  Suzy Stutterheim will be hired to do our farmers market for the season. She is a vendor this year, manages some of the Friends of Parks in Marion and is a very organized individual. 

A letter has been sent to Berns Brothers to seek renewal of the current mowing and weed control services with the following changes:

•
In order to have better communication with you and our citizens we would like to be notified before your company does fertilization or edging. We will be sending out press releases for the weed control date recommending people to stay off the area for 24 hours, weather pending.

•
We would also like be included in the decision of when to mow/not mow after a rain. 

•
We’d like the days of mowing to be moved to the end of the week (Wednesday, Thursday, or Friday) so that we have a nice cut for the weekend. 
The Parks and Recreation Commission asked why this isn’t being done in-house with the financial savings it can provide.
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Larry Eveland, to adjourn at 8:00 p.m.   Motion carried.








Joe Helle, Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
